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FAO – Vanessa Rosales 
Drug & Alcohol Harm Reduction Team  
Bournemouth Divisional Headquarters 
5 Madeira Road 
Bournemouth 
Dorset Police 
BH1 1QQ 
 
By Email 
 

4th June 2024 
 

Dear Ms Rosales 
 
RE – 45 Westover Road, Bournemouth, Dorset. 
 
We are now in receipt of your recently submitted objection to the new alcohol license application for the above site. 
We are writing to you to respond to your objection seek to remove the objection prior to the requisite hearing 
should the objection remain in place at the end of the application period. 
 
We address your points as set out in your correspondence. 
 
‘The location of this premises is in Bournemouth Town Centre and close to a supported accommodation. This area 
already experiences a disproportionate number of street drinkers, anti-social behaviour and crime and disorder 
which already negatively impacts the local community, as well as contributing to an increase in demand on police 
resources.’ 
 
The Local Area 
 
The prospective personal license holder and potential DPS operates and is involved in other licensed premises in the 
direct locality, operating without licensing concerns or any recent problems involving antisocial behaviour, crime 
and disorder or public nuisance. The applicant is also involved with the operators of the shop at 18 Westover Road 
have consistently assisted the police with their enquires on many occasions throughout their tenancy. These have 
involved the utilisation of stolen credit cards form burglaries, property stolen from cars and personal property stolen 
from beachgoers. These acts of assistance are becoming more frequent and requests for help are being received 
weekly. Number 18 was declined a premises license at the last time of applying due to the Police stating that they 
believe the additional licensed premises would add to the problems in the area, like this objection you now raise. 
What is apparent is that whilst retail units are declining in the street and vacant shop units become more prevalent; 
the lack of supervision by the police and shop operators has led to a reliance on the vigilance of the operators of 
number 18 Westover Road. Their help has always been forthcoming and must, by the repeated calls upon their 
surveillance equipment and staff, be assisting the police with their management and dealings with crime and 
criminality in the area. One example of such assistance was with PC Craig Evans in February of this year should you 
wish to hear directly from a colleague the benefit of the added vigilance on the road. 
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